
TOWNSHIP OF MENDON 
 
 

Minutes:​ Mendon Township Fire Board Meeting 
Date:​ ​ October 1, 2024 
Time:​ ​ 6:30 p.m. 
Place:​ ​ Mendon Township Hall 
 
Attending:  
 
Supervisor Kline, Chief Avery, Treasurer Griffith, Clerk Cupp, and Aaron Olson  
 
Supervisor Kline called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
The agenda was submitted for consideration.  A motion was made by Olson,  
supported by Cupp to approve the agenda.  Motion carried. 
 
The minutes of the September 3, 2024 regular meeting of the Mendon Township Fire 
Board were submitted for consideration. A motion was made by Olson, supported by 
Cupp to approve the minutes.  Motion carried. 
 
Floor Business: 
 

Chief Avery’s report:  
 

a.​ Chief reported as follows:   
1.​ We have the pagers. Still waiting to hear about the radios. 
2.​ The big tanker is back and in service. 
3.​ The tornado siren-new policy at Central dispatch; it will run three 

(3) minutes and then shut off.  If there is a new tornado issued, it 
will do the same thing.  It will not continuously run. Aaron:  
Curious on the price of a new Tornado alarm should we have to 
purchase one.  Supervisor Kline:  Approximately $10,000.00.   

4.​ I called Bernard about borrowing the radios from Leonidas.  He 
said he doesn’t have anything to do with that.  He said that’s up to 
the Chief.  The Chief said it’s up to Bernard. 

5.​ I was notified today that the Enbridge grant was awarded to us in 
the amount of $24,050.00. This will be spent for two (2) new gas 
meters, a calibration kit and a cylinder of calibration gas.  Our cost 
was $19.00. 

6.​ It was a very quiet month for us. 
7.​ The November meeting date is changed to November 19th due to 

the Election and Supervisor Kline unavailable for the following 
Tuesday. 

 
 



Old Business:  
 

a.​ The roof is fixed.  It was only the end cap. 
b.​ There will be nothing to report on a new fire hall until I can submit 

the paperwork again in March 2025 
 

New Business: 
​ ​  

a.​ None 
 
The treasurer’s report was submitted for approval.  A motion was made by Cupp, 
supported by Olson to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried. 
 
September bills were submitted for consideration and approval for payment. A motion 
was made by Olson, supported by Cupp to approve the bills.  Motion carried. 
 
Good of the Order:  Chief 
 
October 11th we will be at the school for Fire Safety 
October 18th, at 4:00 p.m., we were invited to help Centreville Fire at the Amish Youth 
Center 
October 19th we will be at Fall Fest  
 
A motion was made by Cupp, supported by Olson to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting 
adjourned at 6:43 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Donna Cupp 
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